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Pearson, Brimley, and Brimley (Birds of North Carolina, 1942) state that North 
Carolina's first record of the Saw-whet Owl (Aegolius acadicus) was based on a mounted 
specimen which H.H. Brimley obtained at the Fish and Oyster Fair in New Bern during 
February 1892. The exact origin of this bird was uncertain, however, for the authors 
pointed out that the owl "presumably had been killed in the state" (italics mine). 
Apparently the first specimen conclusively taken in the state was collected by John S. 
Cairns of Weaverville, Buncombe County, on 30 November 1894. In a letter to William 
Brewster dated 11 March 1895, Cairns mentions having collected a female Saw-whet 
Owl; and subsequently the specimen was given to Brewster, for Raymond A. Paynter Jr. 
(pers. com.) informs me that the bird is now in the collection of the Museum of 
Comparative Zoology at Harvard University, where it is listed as accession No. 247,615. 
In addition to being the earliest positive North Carolina record, this specimen represents 
one of the only two autumn and winter observations of the owl from the mountain 
region of the state, the other being Peake's record on 26 October 1963 in Jackson 
County (Chat, 29:110-111, 1965). 
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